
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Congratulations to all for your patience, resilience, flexibility and support of each other as we 
navigated remote learning, zoom lessons, e-readers, logging in, technology changes, internet 
difficulties, uploading work and keeping students engaged. It has been a mammoth task. 
On behalf of the St Monica’s staff I would like to express how grateful we are to our families 
for their commitment in supporting the children. Despite all the demands on your time you 
have continually assisted your children to stay connected with their learning and their friends 
and this will help tremendously when we return to school during Term 4. 
 
We would also like to as a community extend our wishes for a speedy recovery to those who 
have tested positive for COVID 19. Our recent school closure brought home to our 
community how close this virus is to us all and the impact it has on everyone it comes into 
contact with. We hope you are recovering well and will be able to re-join us soon. You are all 
in our thoughts and prayers. 
 
Return to School in Term 4 
Term 4 will begin for all students on Tuesday 5th October. (Monday is a public holiday.) 
We will again begin with remote learning for all children with the exception of essential 
workers. 
The NSW government has released a planned and staged return for students with priority 
given to our youngest students. 
 
The key dates are 

25/10 - Kindergarten / Year 1 return 
1/11 - Year 2 and Year 6 return 
8/11 - Years 3, 4 and 5 return 

These start dates are still dependent on a number of factors being met such as community 
transmission and vaccination rate requirements, however the staff are planning for these 
dates and any changes will be communicated to parents ASAP. 
Staffing News 
Mrs Jacqui Vanderburg has now been appointed as the permanent Assistant Principal of St 
Mary MacKillop Primary School at South Penrith. We congratulate Jacqui and wish her all the 
best as she continues in her role. We thank her for her service to the community of St 
Monica’s over many years and hope to be able to invite her back in Term 4 to farewell and 
thank her for her contribution to St Monica’s. The position of Assistant principal will now be 
advertised. Shortlisting and interviews will be held over the holidays. 
We also congratulate Mrs Leanne Duval who will be taking up a new role at Santa Sophia 
College in 2022. This is an exciting opportunity for Mrs Duval to be a part of an emerging 
school community and we know she will bring to her role the same enthusiasm and 
professionalism she has brought to the St Monica’s community. 
Lastly, we welcome Ms Clara McHarg who joined the Kindergarten team in week 9 this term.  
Ms McHarg is an experienced Kindergarten teacher as well as having held roles in literacy 
support, music, drama and learning enrichment. The children of kindergarten have already 
met Ms McHarg via zoom. 
Take care and stay safe and we hope you enjoy the second of our “Wellbeing Wednesdays” 
this week. 

Melissa Beggs 

             Principal 
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A prayer for those impacted by COVID

 
 

 

 
 
 

Wellbeing Wednesday 

Please be reminded that tomorrow is "Wellbeing Wednesday". The children will be able to 
participate in a number of alternative activities that students can choose from, or you may have 
your own ideas and family favourites. Please note that on these days the regular lessons will be 
suspended. You can choose to do as many or as little of the activities suggested. - the choice is 
yours!  

Happy Birthday to the children who will be 
celebrating this week and over the holidays .….. 

Aidon N – KW Indee B – S1B 

Max T – S3W Kyle C – S3G 

Savannah R – S2B Alicia V – KB 

Connow W – K6G Anna B – KB 

Tavish M – K6G Jordan S – S3G 

Ashleigh T – S3G Patrick C – S3B 

Oliver D – S1B Matilda N – S1W 

Chloe C – S2B Caitlin H – S3B 

Alyssa G – S2W  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents, 
 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge has now finished for 2021.  
I am proud to announce that we have had 53 students 
complete the challenge this year. 
 

A big thank you to the parents, grandparents, teachers and 
students who all encouraged each other and met the goal set! 
Congratulations to Kindergarten who had 100% of students 
complete the challenge. 

 

Certificates of completion will be sent to the school in Term 4. We look forward to 
presenting them to the students and encouraging even more to ‘have-a-go’ in the 2022 challenge and to 
work towards their Gold and Platinum certificates for 4 or 7 years of successful completion in the PRC. 
 

Happy Reading 
Melissa Beggs 

 
School Leavers  

We are planning for the 2022 school year and to help us with this please let 
the office know if your family will not be continuing at St Monica's in 2022. A 
reminder to families that a term's notice (10 school weeks) in writing MUST 
be given to the principal before the removal of a student or a full term's fees 
will be payable. The notice can be given any time during the term for the next 
term and where appropriate notice has been received, a pro-rate credit will 
be calculated. Where a term's notice has not been given to the principal, the 
term's school fees will be charged for your child/children.  
 

St Monica’s School Fees 

St Monica’s Instalment 3 school fees were due 18 August 2021, if you are experiencing financial difficulty 
due to COVID and the current lockdown, could you please contact Cheryl Bolton via email 
cbolton@parra.catholic.edu.au to discuss, we are here to assist. 

 

FEEDBACK and COMPLAINTS  

St Monica’s Richmond staff always welcome feedback and ideas from the 
parent community. If you have any feedback, concerns or complaints please 
do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher or Mrs Beggs through 
the school office (4570 3700) or via the school email address 
stmonric@parra.catholic.edu.au.  
The school follows the CEDP Complaints Handling Policy. 
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/About-Us/Policy-Central 

https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/About-Us/Policy-Central


Kindergarten and Years 1- 6 in 2022 

Have you enrolled your child for 2022? 

If not, limited places remain for next year’s 
Kindergarten intake and Years 1-6 
 
Enrolment packs for Kindergarten and other grades 
are available from the school or alternatively the 
enrolment forms can be downloaded from our 
website  
https://www.stmonicasrichmond.catholic.edu.au 
 
If you have not yet submitted your enrolment form and accompanying documents could you please 
contact the school office as soon as possible. 
 

Is your child unwell? 

If you are learning from home and your child is too sick to participate in online 
learning please follow normal absence reporting procedures by sending in a 
skoolbag alert or email to stmonric@parra.catholic.edu.au. This will allow the office 
staff to amend their attendance and notify their teachers they are unwell. 
If your child is attending school for supervision, please follow the above guidelines 
for a child that is sick. A reminder that if your child is ill with any COVID 19 
symptoms they are not to attend school, so as to keep our school community well.  
Thank you for your understanding. 
 

Excursion / School Activities Refund 

Each year the school charges as part of its fees an excursion / activity fee. 
This covers the incursions held at the school, Musica viva concerts, carnival costs etc 
and of course excursions outside of school. 
Due to COVID lockdown this year and the reintroduction of remote learning some 
excursions or activities have not taken place in term 3. We are hopeful that we will be 
able to arrange alternate activities for the students in term 4 however should this not 
be possible there will be a refund of some or all of the fee dependent on the stage. 
Parents will be contacted in Term 4 to arrange the refund if required. 
 

 

 

 

NOTES FROM THE E-SAFETY COMMISSIONER.  
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents 

 

Safety tips  
Use bookmarks - set up bookmarks in the web browser your child uses. This may help minimise the risk of 
them coming across unsuitable websites and content.  
Set up a folder  - on shared devices, set up a folder of apps or programs that are suitable for your child to 
use.  
Airplane mode  - turn on airplane or flight mode on Apple and Android mobile devices to restrict access to 
some online services. 

 

https://www.stmonicasrichmond.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:stmonric@parra.catholic.edu.au
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents


 

2021 NAPLAN Reports  
 
NAPLAN 2021 reports for parents have been delivered to 
school. These reports will be posted by the end of this 
week to all families.  
NAPLAN tests are designed to provide parents, students 
and teachers with information about how the children are 
progressing in their learning and what supports are 
needed to continue to improve their level of achievement. 
Teachers have been given access to the assessment data 
this week and have begun looking at the results. If you 
have any questions once you have received your child's 
report, please contact the school. 

 
 
 

HOLIDAY TIME 
Wishing all our families a restful holiday. Although we can't travel, 

relax at home and enjoy time in the sun. Play games outside, start a 

vege patch, walk the dog and take time to yourself. 

 

 

 



News From The Parish 

 

For students in Year 3 and above 

 



 



 

 



Community News 

 

 

 

Please click on this link: 

https://www.hawkesbury.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/191168

/Whats-on-Sep-16-30.pdf 

https://www.hawkesbury.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/191168/Whats-on-Sep-16-30.pdf
https://www.hawkesbury.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/191168/Whats-on-Sep-16-30.pdf
https://www.hawkesbury.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/191168/Whats-on-Sep-16-30.pdf

